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Cury Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 13 January 2021 at 7.30pm virtually via Microsoft Teams
Councillors Present

A Boaden
(Chairman) 


N Harris

B Lugg

Miss P Oates

Mrs L Richards

S Sugrue

R Wright

Clerk – Mrs S Folds

Cornwall Councillor Julian Rand, Mrs Sarah French, Head Teacher of Cury School, and one member of the public were present at the meeting.

1.
Apologies

None.
2.
Declarations of Interest 

None.
3.
Chairman’s Comments

The Chairman wished everyone a Happy New Year.  He was hopeful for physical meeting to resume in the Chapel by the end of 2021.
The Head Teacher of Cury School, Mrs Sarah French, advised the meeting that the school had had a very successful autumn term.  She thanked the Parish Council for the donation of chrome books to enable every child to be able to access online learning.  All of the children at Cury School had been accessing to the online live learning.  The Parish Council wished the school all the very best and offered any help that it could provide.  Cornwall Councillor Julian Rand stated that £1.8 million would be available for families and individuals affected by COVID, and he also offered any support required.  Councillor Miss P Oates congratulated the school on a wonderful Christingle, the best yet she thought!
Councillor Julian Rand advised the meeting that Councillors were busy setting the draft budget for 2021/22.  Public consultation will take place in due course, but it was looking like a proposed 1.99% increase for Council services in addition to a 3% for adult social care.  It was noted that the elections will go ahead in May as scheduled.
4.
Minutes 
Following the circulation of the minutes, it was proposed by Councillor R Wright, seconded by Councillor S Sugrue and RESOLVED that the minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting held on Wednesday 16 December 2020 be approved as a true record and be duly signed by the Chairman.
5.
Planning
The following planning application had been received after the agenda had been published.  The Chairman agreed to allow the application to be discussed:-

PA20/11500 – Mrs A Terry- Fairways, Parknoweth, Churchtown - Replace the storm porch. Convert the garage to a bedroom. Replace the conservatory
It was proposed by Councillor R Wright, seconded by Councillor B Lugg and RESOLVED to support the application.

A member of the public asked for an update on the Gweal Wollas application.  The Clerk advised that she had not had any further contact with the Planning Officer.
6. 
Parish Matters

(a) 
Playing Field
The park and playing field were open during this lockdown following Government guidance.
Councillor B Lugg still needed to remove the dug outs from the playing field as previously agreed.  The Clerk had purchased the paint for staining the play equipment, but we needed to wait for warmer and drier weather.  The Chairman had removed the broken bench from the park, and would secure the planks on the slide platform (the Clerk would purchase the screws).
(b)
Highways
A pot hole had opened up on the south side of Nantihet Hill.  The Clerk would report it.
The Clerk had submitted a Verge Cutting complaint to Cormac but had not received a reply.  She was asked to chase the matter up with Cornwall Councillor Julian Rand.

Similarly, the Clerk had twice reported roadworks signs being left on the roads in Cury, but no action had been taken.  The Clerk would chase Highways again and copy Councillor Rand in.

During freezing weather at the beginning of January, Cormac had salted the road through Cury as the secondary salting route.  The Clerk was ask to request that the road was salted more regularly as the secondary salting route.

(c)
Public Rights of Way 
Councillor Miss P Oates advised the meeting of ancient footpaths that used to traverse the Parish of Cury when Treloskan and Colvennor were the centres of the village.  One such path led from Colvennor to the Church.  This path was evident on the 1937 – 1961 footpath map, as well as a path leading from the Church to Poldhu.  The Clerk was asked to speak to the Countryside Officer about including these paths on the Definitive Map.
(d) 
Public Open Spaces
The granite stone had been installed on the village green.  Comments had been made on social media about the costs involved and the Cornish language used, but the Clerk had not been contacted.  Councillor Miss P Oates explained that in the case of a Place Name the traditional spelling of "Cury" was as acceptable as the Modern Cornish Standard Written Form of "Kuri".  However, she was disappointed that "Egloscury" had not been set as one word as she had requested.  The message now read as "Cury Church" instead of "The place of Cury".  All the discussions surrounding the installation of the stone had been made in public and all of the meetings were open to all to attend.
(e)
Emergency Plan

Councillor R Wright is sending a letter to all residents in the Parish reminding them how they can seek help, should they need it, during COVID-19 Lockdown 3.  It will be distributed to all 206 houses this weekend.  The costs involved would be funded by the Parish Council.  A copy of the letter would be placed on the notice board and on the Facebook page.  The distribution team would be thanked for their help.
(f)
Speed Limits
No update was received.
7.
Financial Matters 
(a) 
To receive and approve the financial report for the previous two months

It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor Mrs L Richards, and RESOLVED to accept the Financial Report.  The Chairman would sign the Report.
(b)
To receive any LGA 1972 Section 137 Requests for grant funding 

None.
(c)
Other matters

The Clerk advised the meeting that the External Auditor had approved the accounts for 2019/20 with no comments made.
8.
Matters for the next Parish Council Meeting – Wednesday 10 March 2021
The format and location of the next meeting would be published in due course.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8:40pm.
Signed: ……………………………………..

Dated: ……………………..



Chairman
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